
Manager’s Report 
 

October 2020 

Non-Compliance Calls 

The office has received calls from the city offices of Camarillo and Simi Valley about meetings not complying 

with mask requirements.   

 

Virtual Intergroup/Central Office/AAWS/AAGV Seminar  

The seminar was held 9/17-20/ Workshops I attended were: 

 Newsletters/Bulletins 

 Coordination with General Service Districts and Area Committees 

 GSO-IG/CO-GV Lead Session: [Improving Communications Between ALL] 

 GSO-IG/CO-GV Lead Session: [Self Support-Tradition 7 Contributions/Groups/Ind] 

 GSO-IG/CO-GV Lead Session: [Business Model Changes? Literature sales/ Improving Income from other 

sources?] 

 Intergroup/Central Office services to the groups - are the groups represented 

 Meeting Directories Who get in and who doesn't 

 Coordination & Cooperation with Neighboring Intergroup/Central Offices 

 Phones and 12th Step Calls - Day and Night Coverage 

There were presentations from AAWS and the Grapevine and I gave a presentation on Anonymity in the Digital 

Age. 

 

Office is Open 

Many people still are not aware that Central Office has been open since July and is providing curbside 

assistance. Please announce to your groups.  

 

Gratitude Month 

November is Gratitude month flyer online to be distributed for online meetings and in-person. Groups can 

request an envelope if they meet in person. 

 

Re-Opening Meetings 

Resource materiel available online.   

 

In-Person Meetings 

Online list continues to increase, please announce that groups should inform central office if and when they 

reopen. 

 

Online Newsletter 

We have currently received 2 phone calls and no submissions for stories (we have received artwork from 2 

individuals). 

Submissions are needed before the newsletter can be launched.  

Stories 

Poems 

Jokes 

Puzzles 

Art. 

 


